
THE PARK HILLS CITY COUNCIL HELD A SPECIAL MEETING ON THURSDAY, 
MAY 3, 2018 AT 7:00 P.M. AT THE PARK HILLS CITY BUILDING, 1106 
AMSTERDAM ROAD WITH MAYOR MATT MATTONE PRESIDING.  COUNCIL 
MEMBERS PRESENT: GREG CLAYPOLE, KATHY ZEMBRODT, JASON RESER, 
STEVE ELKINS AND KARL OBERJOHN 
ABSENT: PAMELA SPOOR 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
ROLL CALL 
 
 I. Bid recommendation by the City Engineer to award the North Arlington Road 
project 
 
The Infrastructure Committee met briefly before the meeting to review the bids. There 
was a unanimous recommendation to award the bid to Michels. Paul Michels and Sons is 
the low bidder of the six bids received at a price of $649,361.50. Their bid is about 4% 
below the engineer’s estimated bid of $675,000.  
Motion to award the bid to Michels was made by Mr. Claypole.  
Mr. Oberjohn thanked everyone for attending tonight’s meeting. He wants to make sure 
the delays that happened on the Aberdeen project do not happen on the North Arlington 
project. The Infrastructure Committee held meetings with Michels after the Aberdeen 
project to make sure they will stay on schedule. He added; they do a good job 
construction wise. He knows this upcoming project will directly affect Councilman 
Elkins. The committee will meet with Michels on the project site every other week. 
Ms. Zembrodt was pleased the bid came in below the original estimate.  
Mayor Mattone also wished to thank SD1 for accommodating Park Hills by coordinating 
their work with the city’s project.    
Mr. Zach Borchers, Bayer Becker, went over the timeline of the project. 
Second by Mr. Reser. Roll call: all ayes 
 
6:10 Motion to adjourn from Special Meeting  
 
 
 
 
      ____________________________________ 
      MAYOR, MATT MATTONE 
 
ATTEST: 
_________________________________ 
CITY CLERK 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


